Information about the results of the meeting of the Trade Facilitation Working Group of the International Trade Council 
(March 18, 2021)
On March 18, 2021, the first meeting of the TFWG in an updated composition was held.
The event was chaired by the director of the Department for Multilateral and Bilateral Trade Agreements of the Ministry of Economy, the head of this TFWG O.V. Zhemoida.
During the meeting the following issues were considered:
[bookmark: _GoBack]1. Review of the operation of the WTO Trade Facilitation Committee. Development of the mechanism for monitoring of implementation of the TFA (based on the results of participation in the Committee’s meeting on March 3-4, 2021).
2. Monitoring of the fulfillment of the TFA by Ukraine.
3. Disputed issues of implementation and detailing the needs of technical assistance necessary for implementation of the TFA.
4. Appointment of national coordinators (LOCODE; TIR Convention) and implementation of the Amendments to Annex to the Convention “On Facilitation of International Maritime Traffic 1965”.
5. Regulating the use of the UN Number for dangerous goods, Movement Reference Number (MRN), Unique Consignment Reference Number and introduction of the mechanism for registration of foreign carriers.
6. The condition of trade facilitation when crossing the border within the framework of trade operations with the EU companies.
7. Other issues. About the 11th International Seminar on Trade and Transport Facilitation, the 36th Forum of the United Nations Center for Trade Facilitation and Electronic Business (UN/CEFACT) and the 27th UN/CEFACT Plenary.
Based on the results of the meeting, the following main decisions were adopted:
· to recommend members of the TFWG familiarizing themselves with UN/CEFACT Recommendation No. 42 “Trade and Transport Facilitation Monitoring Mechanism” for possible application thereof during monitoring and reporting on the condition of implementation of the TFA in accordance with Article 23.2;
· the secretariat of the TFWG should hold the meeting with representatives of relevant public authorities regarding determination of the national transit coordinator in accordance with Article 11 of the TFA (see the results of the meeting here);
· representatives of the State Customs Service and the State Service of Ukraine on Food Safety and Consumer Protection should consolidate information about the existing needs of technical assistance within the framework of implementation of the TFA and refer it to the Ministry of Economy.
The next meeting of the TFWG is scheduled for June 2021.
